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Conclusions (accepted by participants at the end of the meeting)

       The Workshop was successful and developed into international conference, which included:

· presentations of the partner institutes Joanneum Research Institutes (JR, Austria), Jozef Stefan Institute (JSI, Slovenia) and Rudjer Boskovic Institute (RBI, Croatia) done by respective Directors, 

· 27 research presentations done by equally presented experts from partner institutes and 

· parallel session of the 3 directors and administrative officers of the institutes devoted to the future interaction activities. 

       The success of the meeting includes also intensive discussions on collaboration perspectives among experts, interest of the public media and decision to continue with similar activities in spring 2009 devoted to the next topic – Biosensors. 

       On November 26th participants of the meeting agreed on following conclusions to be used for public dissemination of results and reporting to EARTO and other relevant institutions:

1. R&D on New Materials can initiate and support industrial development in particular of modern industry based on micro and nano technologies, which we find necessary in current socio-economic situation.
2. R&D of New Materials is also important for development of modern medicine, especially for drug development and development and functionalisation of novel materials for medical implants, which is of broad socio-economic relevance.
3. Sophisticated equipment and methods available at RTOs are open for potential partners and should promote collaboration between RTOs, other research institutions and industry.
4. Material Sciences could be strong link to join R&D activities of RTOs and other R&D oriented partners (industry, research institutions, etc.), therefore EARTO should push this topic further involving other RTOs, organising similar further workshops and informing industry and European Commission on EARTO’s initiative.

       On behalf of the participants the Conclusions were prepared by Neven Zarkovic, RBI, Zagreb, November 2008.
